
Jason, Claire and I were recently discussing the positive results and the overall educational impact of last 
yearôs decision to introduce Sinhala as a language option at OSC. In Primary, we include Sinhala instruction 
as an in-class component in our preschool and kindergarten programs. This leads on to more formalized 
lessons in grade 1 and a language choice between French and Sinhala beginning in grade 2. We are very 
pleased with the educational benefits we have observed with our students adding foreign language instruction 
early in the primary program. We feel the value of learning an additional language goes well beyond the basic 
acquisition of a specific language; much as is suggested in the following article excerpt I have selected for 
you this week.  
 

The Power of a Second Language 
 
In this Chronicle of Higher Education article, SUNY/Cortland professor Catherine Porter argues that learning 
a second language pays dividends in both brain development and career potential. ñResearchers in a wide 
range of fields increasingly attest to the benefits of bilingualism,ò she says. ñStudents who have had an early 
start in a long-sequence foreign-language program consistently display enhanced cognitive abilities relative to 
their monolingual peers ï including pattern recognition, problem solving, divergent thinking, flexibility, and 
creativityé In short, they have a decided edge in the higher-order thinking skills that will serve them well as 
college students and citizens.ò Surprisingly, students who study a second language for a few years do better 
on standardized tests in mathematics. 
 
How does this work? Porter says thereôs still a lot we donôt know, but experiments have shown that language 
study increases brain density in one key area, and that people who are bilingual process languages differently 
than those who are monolingual, taking fuller advantage of the neural structures involved in cognitive 
processing. ñThey appear to have a greater ability to shut out distractions and focus on the task at hand,ò 
says Porter. ñDemands that the language-learning process makes on the brain, like other demands that 
involve encountering the unexpected, make the brain more flexible and incite it to discover new patterns ï 
and thus to create and maintain more circuits.ò  
 
Porter admits that English has become the lingua franca in many parts of the world and that monolingual 
Americans can get by in superficial, tourist-like situations. ñBut English is not enough for exchanges in 
diplomatic, military, professional, or commercial contexts where matters of consequence are at stake,ò she 
says. ñWhether English-only speakers are dealing with counterparts who speak their language well or working 
through interpreters, they are always at a disadvantage. They risk violating social taboos, tend to miss subtle 
verbal and nonverbal cues, and cannot follow side conversations. In general, they are far less equipped than 
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PARENT ID 

 

ID cards of parents who had their photographs taken or gave their photos 
for IDs are ready for collection at the reception.  

Parents who were unable to have their photograph taken are kindly 
requested to drop off a passport size photograph (with their names written 
at the back) at the Reception in order to have their parent IDs 

processed  

their bilingual or multilingual interlocutors to put themselves in othersô places or to figure out where others are 
ócoming from,ô what they are ógetting at,ô or even trying to óget away with.ô In many circumstances, the cultural 
knowledge and understanding that comes with mastery of a second language is a prerequisite for being taken 
seriously.ò  
 
When and for how long should children study a foreign language? Porter believes there is a key cognitive 
ñwindowò between kindergarten and third grade, and that instruction must continue through the grades to 
reach to the level of mastery that will make a difference. ñFew if any intellectual achievements open more 
doors in the mind, in the heart, and in the world than learning to understand and speak another language,ò 
Porter concludes. 
 
ñEnglish Is Not Enoughò by Catherine Porter in The Chronicle of Higher Education, April 23, 2010 (Vol. LVI, 
#32, p. A64), no free e-link available 
 
 
 
Phil Joslin 
Head of School 
pjoslin@osc.lk 
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I should like to thank our Student Government for their superb efforts in putting on a wonderful OSCars event 
last Saturday. The Movenpick hotel was a beautiful venue with fantastic food and refreshments and a great 
atmosphere. The DJ got everyone up on the floor and students danced the night away. Thanks to the SGA 
and teacher chaperones for making this such a lovely evening but also particularly to Ms. Biegert for 
supporting the students in their preparations for the event.  
 
 
Upcoming events: 
 
March 24th MYP and DP1 Interim reports 

 

DP2 Visual Arts Exhibition opens and remains in place till Tuesday 28th.  
 
March 31st  Secondary 3 Way Conferences, the sign up for these is still open with an overflow date on the 

evening of the 29th.  Please follow this link for instructions to sign up if you have not already 
done so. Bookings have now been open for 2 weeks and so options for meetings are now 
limited. I look forward to seeing many of you there. Sign up will close on March 28th at 
midnight. 

 
 
 
Best wishes, 
 
Claire McQuillan 
Secondaryprincipal@osc.lk 
 
  

Secondary Principal 

http://osc.lk/school/secondary-school/3-way-conferences/


Primary Principal 
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Late to School? 
 
Does this look and sound familiar to you? Some of you have made a remarkable 
improvement, however, I still notice many students rolling into school well after the 
7:25am bell, and itôs not ok.  
 
Arriving to school on-time is an important habit to develop early in life that has 
tremendous benefits to your children. The following article, written by Bill Reynolds in 
Education by Demand Media, has been slightly modified to appease our primary 
student population, yet highlights the importance of arriving to school on time. 
Please take a moment to read the article and reflect on your own habit and situation: 

 
The Advantages of Being on Time vs. Being Late to School 

 
Though the early-morning buzzer of an alarm clock (or a smartphone alarm app) can be one of the 
worst sounds in the world to a sleepy student, or parent, repeatedly muffling it via "snooze" button is 
never a good idea. Showing up on time to school each day benefits students' academic performance 
and future professional habits. Students who arrive at school early have an advantage over 
classmates who stumble through the door after class has begun. Consistent unexcused tardiness can 
mean short-term penalties and lifelong consequences. Students are well-advised to learn not just the 
advantages of showing up early but also the pitfalls of showing up late. 

 
Enjoy More Time to Prepare 
 
Students arriving to school with time to spare have the luxury of settling in, preparing their class materials and 
focusing their minds on the day to come. They have all the time they need to literally and figuratively wake up. 
Showing up on time can ameliorate the often-jarring transitioning between sleepy rides in a bus or car to 
concentrating on the dayôs first lessons. Students showing up to class in the middle of a lesson miss out on 
this natural transition period and may lose even more of the lesson as they scurry to settle into an academic 
focus. This ultimately contributes to the lower grades and regular confusion. 
 
Never Miss Important Information 
 
Arriving to school after classes have begun can cause students to miss more than just the introduction to a 
new lesson. While waiting for the class to start, teachers often share important information: reminders of 
upcoming quizzes, class trips, new classroom rules, due dates and other school-related specifics. Students 
who show up late may miss out on these details and thus, be unprepared for future class events. While a 
teacher will likely reiterate crucial information throughout the day, latecomers may miss out on courtesy 
reminders about assignments and other projects. Students who show up on time everyday can rest assured 
they have all the necessary information. 
 
Develop Positive Lifelong Habits 
 
Arriving late to school on a consistent basis can have longer-term academic effects. If showing up late to 
school becomes a habit, students may develop the notion that tardiness is acceptable behavior. This belief 
can negatively impact their future work ethic and employment opportunities. Alternatively, showing up on time 
to school every day can help students develop of the habit of being punctual with important commitments. 
This habit can serve students well through high school, college and into their future careers. 
 
Disciplinary Consequences 
 
Most schools have specific policies concerning student tardiness. Generally, these policies allow for the 
occasional late arrival; rare instances of excused tardiness throughout the school year are often forgiven. 



Students sometimes have legitimate reasons for showing up late, such as transportation problems and 
doctorôs appointments. School administrators often consider such events to be "excused absences." 
However, after reaching a predetermined number of unexcused tardy arrivals, students may be put on a 
structured disciplinary plan to address any further late arrivals. ñwritten by Bill Reynolds in Education by 
Demand Mediaò 
 
Important Notices: 
 
¶ April 7th   - Sinhala & Tamil New Year Assembly and Celebration 
¶ April 10th ï 14th  - April Break ñNO SCHOOLò 
¶ April 17th 28th  - MAP Testing; Dates to be confirmed 
¶ April 24th   - End of Block 3ôs After School Activity 
¶ April 25th   - Primary Talent Show 
 
 
Enjoy the weekend. 
 
Regards, 
 
Jason Grandbois 
Primary School Principal 
jgrandbois@osc.lk 
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TICKETS FOR MUSIC MAKERS CONCERT WILL GO ON SALE 
ON MONDAY MARCH 27TH!!!!! 

 
 
The final concert of the year, Music Makers, is fast approaching, and will be held on Thursday 27th 
April, at 7pm in the OSC Auditorium. 
 
Tickets are likely to sell out fast, so please get yours early to avoid disappointment. They are priced 
500 rupees, to include finger food in the interval, and will be available to purchase from the OSC 
Business Office from Monday 27th March. 
 
The concert is in a similar format to the Gala, with performances from all the main instrumental and 
vocal ensembles in school, as well as solo performances. Students from Grades 3 to 12 will be 
involved, and it promises to be an amazing evening of music making, with a very varied programme 
of Jazz, Popular and Classical items. This year we will also have a "Stomp" style performance from 
the Grade 10 Music class: expect to see some very unusual looking "instruments" on stage! 
 
I hope very much that you will be able to join us to support the dedicated work of all the performers: 
it is a great way to end the performing year. 
 
Loretta Duncan 
HOD Arts 
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24-28 March DP2 Visual Arts Exhibition  

29 March Secondary 3-Way Conference #2 - 
Auditorium 

5.00 - 7.00 
p.m. 

29-31 March IB Asia Pacific Annual Conference, Japan  

31 March Secondary 3-Way Conference #2 - 
Auditorium 

7.30 - 3.30 
p.m. 

31 March - 3 
April 

NESA Spring Educators Conference, 
Bangkok 

9-1.00 pm4  

1 April Middle School Production dress/technical 
rehearsal - Auditorium 

 

4 April Middle School Production dress/technical 
rehearsal - Auditorium 

7.30 - 1.00 
p.m. 

5-6 April Middle School Production - Auditorium 6.30 p.m. 

7 April Sinhala & Tamil New Year Celebration - 
Basketball court 

7.30 a.m. 

UPCOMING MEETINGS/EVENTSéé 

*Changes to calendar 

 

Swimming Pool 
Closure 

 
The pool will be open 
from 13.30 ï 16.30 on 
Sunday 26

th
 March. The 

pool will be closed in the 
morning to allow the OSC 
lifeguards to swim in the 
annual 10K sea swim 
Kinross Beach - Mount 
Lavinia- Kinross Beach 

 
Sorry for the 
inconvenience 

 
 
 
Steve Turner  
Athletics Director & Head of 
Physical & Health Education 
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CANTEEN NEWSé.. 

WEDNESDAY 

 

THURSDAY  
 

 FRIDAY (Cheat Day) 

 

What we offer? 
¶ Fresh Cut Fruits 

¶ Fresh Juice 

¶ Cereals 

¶ Panini S/W 

¶ Breakfast Wrap 

¶ Healthy S/W 
 

¶ Western Lunch 

¶ Sri Lankan Lunch 

¶ In house made soup 
 

¶ Homemade pizza 

¶ Fresh Popcorn 

¶ Ice Lollies 

¶ Frozen Yoghurt 
 

¶ Banana, Zucchini ,Pumpkin Breads 

MONDAY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TUESDAY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Burger ( Chicken / Veg ) 

Homemade Chips 

Shred Chicken 

Salad Bar with 7 Fresh Vegetables 

Pasta Napolitano 

Chinese Fried Rice 

Roast Chicken with gravy and vegetables 

Baked Pumpkin with Spinach 

Potato Salad 

Boiled Vegetables with Herbs 

Pasta Napolitano 

Shredded Chicken 

Salad Bar with 7 Fresh Vegetables 

Biryani 

Grilled Chicken 

Alu potato 

Mixed Vegetables Indian style 

Mini Nan Roti 

Raita Salad 

Shredded Chicken 

Salad Bar with 7 Fresh Vegetables 

Corn and Pea Rice 

Chicken Stroganoff 

Vegetable Moussaka 

Boiled Vegetables with Herbs 

Baked Pasta 

Green Garden Salad 

Shredded Chicken 

Salad Bar with 7 Fresh Vegetables 

Nasi Goreng (NON Spicy) 

Mixed vegetable noodles 

Kankung & Mushroom 

Beef Stew 

Roast Chicken with gravy and vegetables 

Vegetable Chop mix 

Mixed Salad 
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Friendly and healthy cats looking for new homes é We need new homes as 
owner is moving end of March. We are healthy and happy, homely cats living in- or outdoors.  Brothers and sisters (18 
months) and mother (Bouncy 2.5 years old).  Neutered/spayed, wormed and with full vaccinations, one owner. Call or text: 
077 6631632 or email: barron.jennie@gmail.com 

éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 

Items for sale!!!   

 

 

 

 

 

We are leaving and have furniture and kitchen items for sale: IKEA beds+ mattresses, table, chairs, couch, desks 
and small electrical items all 2 years old. Need to go before 31st March. Contact for list of items in Pelawatte. Email: bar-
ron.jennie@gmail.com / Text 077 663 1632  

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé. 

REAL ESTATEé...HOUSES FOR RENT!!! 

Colombo 7é.37perches in extent 6300 sq.ft. Super luxury spacious house. Very residential area.  Five bedrooms, six 
bathrooms,  Jacuzzi, landscaped garden.  Double garage,parking for five vehicles, CCTV cameras. Separate domestic 

quarters.  Swimming pool with deck.  All bedrooms air conditioned.  Modern kitchen.  Semi furnished. Call: 0773527566 

 

mailto:barron.jennie@gmail.com
mailto:barron.jennie@gmail.com
mailto:barron.jennie@gmail.com

